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Merrilyn Hewett and Mayor Roslyn Talbot enjoying a cup of coffee at The Bellagio with the easing of COVID-19 restrictions.

Mayor’s
Message...

January 25, 2020, was when the first case of
Coronavirus was detected in Australia. I

don’t think any of us imagined the impact this
virus would have on our lives.

The residents and ratepayers of the Copper
Coast can be congratulated for their response
to the COVID-19 pandemic.

Through following the advice from our
leaders, we have managed to have very few
cases of Coronavirus on the Copper Coast.
Everyone on the Copper Coast has
successfully implemented the guidelines
surrounding social distancing and hygiene,
enabling us to remain relatively COVID-free.
The few cases detected on the Copper Coast
were handled responsibly, ensuring they were
contained and not spread throughout the
community.

I have been amazed at the creativity shown
by businesses and services to keep trading. We
are a resilient community and we have found
a way to continue through these difficult
times. We have helped each other, showing
compassion and care. We have adapted and
worked together to maintain our lifestyle and
health.

Restrictions are being eased and we are

starting to enjoy life with a little more
freedom; catching up with friends, face-to-face
meetings, participating in some sports. Local
facilities are reopening, including libraries,
gyms and local coffee shops–where the coffee
now tastes that little sweeter as we are not
taking these things for granted.

However, it is not over yet. There is
currently no vaccine for COVID-19 and there
are areas of the world still battling to control
this pandemic. It is up to us to remain vigilant
with our hygiene, social distancing and other
measures to ensure we do not encounter a
second wave. There will be more cases of
COVID-19, so being in a position to react
quickly is essential, as will the need for contact
tracing if there are any cases detected.

We also need to recover economically from
the restrictions placed on us. Some businesses
didn’t have the option to find innovative ways
to survive restrictions and closed to combat
COVID-19. Others may have stayed open to
provide vital services and offer delivery while
you couldn’t get to the shops. But many are
struggling to stay afloat financially. Now, all
local businesses need you more than ever as
they try to recover during the pandemic. 

As a Council, we are working hard to drive
recovery. Job creation is at the forefront of our
minds. We are looking at bringing projects
forward and continuously looking for any
opportunities to create and promote
employment on the Copper Coast. Our
Federal and State Governments are working
closely with us and have provided grant
funding to help us achieve these goals.

As restrictions continue to ease, we look
forward to the resumption of events and
activities on the Copper Coast, and seeing the
happy, smiling faces that we are used to. The
camaraderie between us all as we volunteer our
time working side by side to make the Copper
Coast the great place it is will return. We will
work together to foster the recovery from this
pandemic. However, we must not forget that
now is the time to be as vigilant as ever,
allowing us to continue to enjoy the Copper
Coast–lifestyle location of choice. Now is the
time to support each other. Now is the time
for the character of the residents and
ratepayers of the Copper Coast to shine
through. Now is the time we will begin to
recover.

Roslyn Talbot, Mayor

Road to Recovery
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Council continues to progress and achieve
many projects throughout the Council

area. The projects approved by the Federal
Government’s Drought Community Program
- Extension (Round 1) will be completed by
June 30, 2020. These projects are:-

• Shade cover and repairs at Splash Town,
Moonta Bay; Dog Park at Kadina;
Continuation of the Kadina Cemetery
Wall repairs and commencement of
Moonta Cemetery Wall repairs;
Beautification/upgrade of the Wallaroo
Council Crown Land; Upgrade of
Timaru Park, North Beach; Johnson
Cove Access Ramp; Kadina Treatment
Pond Lagoon liner; Repair of Wallaroo
Breakwater; Moonta Community
Activity Centre Shed; Copper Coast
Sport & Leisure Centre - acoustics/sound
upgrade; Electric Mobility Scooters
(Gopher) Charging Stations at Wallaroo,
Moonta and Kadina and Tree Trimming
for rural roads.

The Copper Coast Council will receive
$412,199 funding under the Local Roads and
Community Infrastructure Program. Approval

will be sought from the Federal Government
for these funds to be used on the following
projects:-

• Moonta Town Hall $200,000; Bay Road
upgrade $172,199; Replacement of
Council signage and tourist signage
$20,000; Moonta Masterplan works
$20,000.

The Council has also received $104,000 in
Federal Funding to upgrade the Kadina
Airport to better meet the needs of the Royal
Flying Doctor Service and the State Country
Fire Service Aerial Firefighting Services.
Council will match this funding. This will
provide a better facility for our residents and
communities.

The Frances Terrace and Bay Road upgrade
works at Moonta Bay will commence shortly.
Council is also in the process of negotiating
the road exchange with the State Government
to enable the entrance road into Wallaroo to
be upgraded. We have undertaken a lot of
work to independently identify that the State
Government should be paying the Copper
Coast Council $1.42M for the road exchange
involving various roads. (A full report on the
information available can be viewed on
Council’s website at the Council Agenda for
the meeting held on the June 3, 2020).

We continue to progress the resolution and
settlement through mediation of the Wallaroo
Swimming Enclosure. This involves trying to
reach an agreed outcome with the primary
contractor, Seaslip, and three sub-contractors. 

It was also very much appreciated when the
Federal Government approved funding for the
establishment of the Copper Coast University
Centre. A Funding Agreement is presently
being discussed and finalised with the Federal
Government. The Centre will be located at the
Kadina TAFE. Initial courses are to be
determined, but are likely to be Education,
Business, Psychology, Social Work and
Nursing. Once the Funding Agreement is
completed, it is proposed for the Centre to be
staffed by a Director, Student Support Officer
and Facilities Co-ordinator, Communications
Support and Tutors. It is not known when the
first degree courses will be offered; however,
we are working towards the first semester of
2021.

We will also be preparing a request for
quotation from experienced and qualified
persons or businesses to assist in the
consultation and design of the following:-

• Upgrade of Stately Way Reserve at
Wallaroo, McCauley Park and Queen
Square at Moonta and project/s at
Wallaroo (following the outcome of the
Wallaroo swimming enclosure).

We are also conscious of ensuring Council
services and facilities are available for our
residents and ratepayers once the COVID-19
restrictions are lifted by the Federal and State
Governments. The co-operation and assistance
of the community during this period has been
appreciated. 

Russell Peate, CEO

CEO’s
Update...
CEO’s
Update...

Chief Executive Officer Russell Peate and Mayor Roslyn Talbot with public consultation submissions for the Bay Road Redevelopment.
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Library Services continue through COVID-19
Copper Coast Libraries may have had 

to close their doors to the public from
March 26 until May 11, but staff worked
hard to ensure valuable library services
continued to be available to the community
during this time.

Click/Call & Collect and Drop & Wave
services ensured safe access to the library
collection, with contactless pick up and
drop off to anyone residing in the Copper
Coast Council area.  A phone call to staff
at the Kadina Library requesting items had
staff packing a selection of items that could
either be collected from outside the library
or dropped to their door.

Children’s sessions continue to be
recorded and available to view either on
Facebook or YouTube.  Kids (and parents)
can join library staff and guest presenters as
they present Rhythm & Rhyme Time,
Wriggle & Giggle, Storytime and Read &
Rhyme Time.

As there was limited access to physical
resources, digital resources were promoted.
The eBook and eAudio collection was
increased to meet demand, with free access
available by using your library card to access
this extensive collection.  3500 titles were

downloaded and read by Copper Coast
Library users during March, April and May. 

Libraries welcomed back customers from
Monday, May 11, with modified opening

hours.  Please check Facebook or contact
Kadina, Moonta or Wallaroo Libraries for
up to date information as changes continue
in response to the easing of restrictions. 

Kadina Library staff Wendy Hutchinson, Ella Mullins and Elena Wehleit are pleased to welcome the community back into
the library. 

Copper Coast Council library staff Wendy Hutchinson and Tiffney Reynolds
prepare to record Rhythm and Rhyme, and Wriggle and Giggle, videos to upload
to Facebook.
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Starclub Updates
Due to COVID-19, there hasn’t been a

lot of sport happening around the Yorke
Peninsula. As each day passes, we are
getting closer to a form of normal – but it
will never be the same!

We can all appreciate sport is part of the
country fabric and very important. We all
want to be in a position to play sport, but
are we?

While some sports have decided to
cancel their seasons, others are coming
back at a strong pace. It’s easy to say, “Yes,
lets reboot”, but there are a lot of hurdles
to jump. It’s become an even bigger task to
get a season running than it was before the
pandemic. Registering a COVID Safe Plan
with State Government (www.covid-
19.sa.gov.au/recovery/create-a-covid-safe-
plan), completing COVID-19 Infection
Control Training (www.health.gov.au/
resources/apps-and-tools/covid-19-
infection-control-training) and nominating
a COVID-19 Safety Coordinator
(www.sportaus.gov.au/return-to-sport) are
all required now.

If you have ticked those three boxes,
your club is heading in the right direction–
but is far from finished. Along with abiding
by all restrictions, there are barriers,
signage, sanitiser dispenser stands, witches
hats and social distancing stickers, among
other things, required.

Even those who plan to do all this, the
hardest part is expecting volunteers to give
up even more of their time to achieve all
this. But those sporting organisations who
have managed to muster up the volunteer
numbers, I congratulate you and hope you
give them all a pat on the back for their
tremendous efforts.

During the month of June, STARCLUB
Field Officers and Sports Community

worked together and staged five free
information webinars for clubs in a joint
venture. 

Webinars appear to be the way of the
world in 2020 and we trust most clubs
took advantage of the electronic medium.
The STARCLUB webinars were deemed
very successful.

We would also like to share our new
podcast platform available at no cost to the
community. Dive on in and take a listen
via our website (www.buzz
sprout.com/993610). We are covering
everything and anything involving the
Yorke Peninsula, from applying for grants
to interviews with council CEOs and
sporting administrators.

Contact the
STARCLUB Field Officer,
Max Stevens

Ph 0427 081 144
E starclub@lnypsports.com.au

For National Volunteer Week (May 18-
24), Copper Coast Council wishes to
recognise the fantastic work, support and
leadership our community’s volunteers
display every day.

Council has more than 80 volunteers
assisting with our services. However, we
know many more across the Copper Coast
community volunteer countless hours into
bettering the area.

Unfortunately, volunteer week could not
be celebrated in the usual way this year, but
we still want to thank those people for their
efforts publicly.

Volunteers are the heart and soul of the
community and it’s hard to choose just one
volunteer to highlight, but Pamela Kerr is
a shining example.

Pamela is currently Convenor of Moonta
Gallery of the Arts and has been
volunteering there right from the
beginning – more than 11 years ago!
Pamela's efforts don't stop there, sharing
her time and skills with many other groups
and activities, including the Moonta
Progress Association and assisting with the
Kernewek Lowender art prize.

Thank you, Pamela and all volunteers of
the Copper Coast community!

our Volunteers
Celebrating

Pamela Kerr has been volunteering at the Moonta Gallery of the Arts for more than 11
years.
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Backyard
Burning

Coming into the colder months of the year, the desire to have a
fire in the backyard with friends increases.

If you live in a residential area, please remember there are
restrictions that apply such as only the use of charcoal (in the first
instance), dry wood or other dry plant material is permitted. Bonfires
are not permitted in a residential area.

When using a chiminea, brazier or firepit for domestic heating,
charcoal is only permitted, however, if it is for food purposes, will
allow dry wood. For hazard reduction/fire prevention, a permit is
required during and outside of Fire Danger Season.

For more information, please see Council’s website
www.coppercoast.sa.gov.au or give Council a call on 8828 1200.

After hosting a successful Illuminart
event for the 2019 SALA Festival,
funding has been received for a
permanent installation.

The Wallaroo Silos will be
illuminated after sunset from December
2020, showcasing Yorke Peninsula’s
Copper Coast, and celebrating our
unique history, events and local artists.
Council will be working closely with the
community to develop the project and
future visual content.

Images will be projected on the silos
with sound accompanying the show,
available by tuning your radio to a
dedicated FM band.

Situated on the end of the silos, it will
provide uninterrupted viewing from
many vantage points, from Liberator
Way right across to North Beach.

Permanent Projection on Wallaroo Silos

Moonta Office 
(Volunteer Resource Centre)
Moonta Tourist Office
Blanche Terrace, Moonta SA 5558
Wallaroo Office
5 John Terrace, Wallaroo SA 5556

COUNCIL CONTACTS...
All Correspondence:
PO Box 396, Kadina SA 5554
51 Taylor Street, Kadina SA 5554
Phone: (08) 8828 1200
E-mail:

info@coppercoast.sa.gov.au
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The Wallaroo Breakwater
Repair project was commenced
and was completed by June 30,
2020.

After the damage sustained
during the 2016 storms, locally

sourced rock armour has been
securely installed.

Now all, including fishers,
can utilise the breakwater – and
with months to spare before
the New Year’s Eve Fireworks!

Wallaroo
Breakwater

BEFORE AFTER

Timaru Park, North Beach
The park along Timaru Way has been completed,

with the prominent feature a new sheltered BBQ area,
while the kids can play under the newly shaded
playground area.

Part of the playground will be surrounded by a small
mound, which has been mulched and features shrubs.

The rest of the family will be happy with additional
lawn seeded across more of the park, which should also
help suppress dust during summer.

North Beach Playground has received a face-lift
with further irrigation, seeded lawn and a raised
garden with ground covers.

The Playground area also features a beautiful new
mural that has captured the eyes of many.
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Works with the Friends of Port Hughes to create a safe access
ramp for pedestrians onto Johnson Cove beach has been completed.

The ramp is situated adjacent to the picnic area and will
encourage more people to enjoy the beach and water-based
activities.

Johnson Cove

The Kadina Dog Park is open for
business and word has quickly spread as
many dogs are dragging their owners to the
new amusement.

Our canine friends can tucker themselves
out on the dog agility and exercise
equipment, then quench a well-earned thirst
at the drinking fountain tap and dog bowl.

KADINA DOG PARK

MOONTA
TOWN HALL

The Moonta Town Hall
repair and upgrade project is
into its third month.

Proper precautions to
preserve the history of the
hall are being taken during
works, with horizontal steel
wire ties and timber supports
installed onto the trusses to
hold the building together.

Asbestos, unsafe internal
ceiling lining and timber
members have been
removed, while six trusses
and the hip end above the
stage are being repaired.

External scaffolding has
been erected in preparation
for maintenance of the hall’s
exterior.

Victoria
Square
The new-look Victoria

Square in Kadina is
becoming a year-round social
hub for locals and tourists of
all ages as upgrades continue.

New features include a
newly paved plaza area, 10
Jacaranda trees for additional
shade and raised irrigated
garden beds.

Council is also considering
installing some seating on
the raised garden beds and
mobile device charging
stations to enhance the
resources of Victoria Square.

The Kadina Dog Park is open for
business and word has quickly spread as
many dogs are dragging their owners to the
new amusement.

Our canine friends can tucker themselves
out on the dog agility and exercise
equipment, then quench a well-earned thirst
at the drinking fountain tap and dog bowl.

Families will be happy to
know Splash Town now has
shade sails installed in time for
summer to combat the sun’s
harsh UV rays.

The posts have been safely
secured in large pier footings
with cement to hold the shade
over the play area, offering
plenty of sun protection.
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2020 COUNCIL CALENDAR
August

        5th      Council meeting – 7.00 pm, Council Chambers, Town Hall, Kadina
        12th    Council Assessment Panel meeting, 5.30 pm, Town Hall Function Room, Kadina
        19th    Informal Gathering, 6.00 pm, Town Hall Function Room, Kadina

September
        2nd     Council meeting – 7.00 pm, Council Chambers, Town Hall, Kadina
        9th      Council Assessment Panel meeting, 5.30 pm, Town Hall Function Room, Kadina
        14th    Audit Committee meeting 9.30 am, Copper Hill Meeting Room, Town Hall Kadina
        16th    Informal Gathering, 6.00 pm, Town Hall Function Room, Kadina

October
        7th      Council meeting – 7.00 pm, Council Chambers, Town Hall, Kadina
        14th    Council Assessment Panel meeting, 5.30 pm, Town Hall Function Room, Kadina
        21st    Informal Gathering, 6.00 pm, Town Hall Function Room, Kadina

Please note that changes to the above meetings will be published on Council’s website along with other meeting dates.
All public are welcome to attend these meetings.

Special meetings of Council may be called at other times throughout the year and will be added to the website as required.

Boxes continue to be
ticked during works to
preserve the heritage-listed
Kadina Cemetery Walls
after repairs were
completed on the Eastern
wall.

The area will be
beautified with vegetation
and a new gravel base.
Focus has now turned to
the inside left hand side of
the Southern wall.

The community are

playing their part as well,
with volunteers removing
existing debris and mulch
from this wall in
preparation for contractors
as work continues to source
local limestone and yellow
brickwork.

LEGEND
 Repaired both sides

  Future works

  Current works

Kadina
Cemetery Walls
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Frances Terrace, Moonta
The Frances Terrace upgrade will commence from mid-July with

estimated completion by mid-December of this year.
The works conducted will include:

• Underground stormwater upgrade
• Kerb reinstatement
• Road reconstruction and asphalt sealing
• Lighting upgrade works
• Shared path extension along Milne Terrace,

connecting Bay Road existing
shared path to the Port Hughes
shared path

• Milne Terrace/Frances Terrace
roundabout upgrade

• Frances Terrace/Bay Road
intersection upgrade

• Frances Terrace car park
installation (between Robert
Street and Bay Road)

• Robert Street car park upgrade
and sealing
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The Annual Business Plan sets out the
Council’s proposed services, programs and
projects for 2020/21. It aims to maintain a
variety of services and facilities for the
community and continue progress toward the
longer term objectives for the Council area as
set out in the Strategic Management Plan
adopted by the Council.

Specific objectives for the year are proposed
consistent with the Council’s Long Term
Financial Plan and Asset Management Plans
to ensure the long term sustainability of the
Council’s financial performance and position.

Councils’ primary sources of income are
rate income and grant revenue. The following
table provides a summary of the Budgeted
Operating Income and Expenditure for the
2020/21 year.

The result being an operating deficit of
$996,229 before capital grants and estimated
income from asset sales.

Significant Influences
and Priorities

A number of significant factors have
influenced the preparation of the Council’s
2020/21 Business Plan and Budget. These
include:
• An operating deficit budget in the short

term and working to reduce this consistent
with the Long Term Financial Plan

• The Local Government Price Index of
1.6% as at December 2019 quarter

• Adelaide All Groups CPI of 2.1% as at
December 2019 quarter

• Negotiated Enterprise Bargaining
Agreement wage increases 

• Known decreases or minimal increases in
revenue sources from the Federal and State
Governments

• Increases in levies imposed by other tiers of

Government including the Landscape
(previously NRM) levy and EPA Waste
Levy

• Service delivery and infrastructure needs for
a growing population

• Previous storm damage to Council’s
foreshore assets

• Impact of Coronavirus and other
economic/environment factors

• The need to address the issue of financial
sustainability and asset renewal including
roads, footpaths, CWMS, Council
properties and stormwater drainage with
more funding for infrastructure renewal

• To investigate and deliver changes to Waste
Services where budgets allow.
In response to these factors, and to

minimise the burden on rate payers, the
Annual Business Plan has been prepared
within the following guidelines:
• The Annual Business Plan will result in the

total revenue raised through general rates
increasing by approximately 2% plus
revenue from newly developed properties.

• Total operating expenses to be held where
possible, within levels of the previous
financial years and adjusted by the Local
Government Price Index allowing above
indexation increases to be allocated directly
to maintaining community assets, such as
stormwater infrastructure, roads and
footpaths.

• A year to focus on the previous capital
intensive budgets and undertake core
services.

• Commence Bay Road upgrade, Moonta
Town Hall, start Moonta masterplan works,
road seals, re-sheeting of some roads, a new
5 year roads plan, footpaths and our wide
range of services and facilities.

What it
means for
Rates in
2020/21

Rates Revenue
Comparing rates between Councils is

difficult. Every Council has different
attributes and provides varying services or
similar services at different standards.
Councils deliver an extensive range and levels
of service to the community with the greater
part determined by the expectations of our
communities. The price of delivering and
providing these services is spread across the
community in the form of rates. Council
determines a rate in the dollar, based on the
amount of revenue that will be required to
meet the ongoing cost of providing services to
our community for the coming year. Council’s

revenue for 2020-21 includes an estimated
$18.3 million from general rates.

Council has increased the differential rate
in the dollar by 2%. The actual increase
payable by any individual ratepayer may be
more or less than this, depending on the
movement in the capital value of each
property. 

The fixed charge has increased from $607
to $619, which is a 2% increase.

Separate Rates
Port Hughes Golf Course

(Dunes)
The Council introduced in 2013/14 a

separate rate to partly fund the maintenance
of the Port Hughes Golf Course (Dunes)
which replaced the existing annual
development levy that each land owner agreed
to pay to the developer of The Dunes Port
Hughes. This will continue at $721 per
property.

Kadina CBD
The local traders in the Kadina business

district requested a separate rate to fund
$30,000 of planning/marketing towards
development in this area. This rate will
continue under a new name and varied
purpose and these funds will be transferred to
the Kadina Chamber of Commerce who will
administer them. 

Riley Cove Community
Corporation

During 2014/15 residents of the Riley
Cove Community Corporation approached
Council to adopt a separate rate to fund the
internal road maintenance at the Riley Cove
Village. This rate ($265) will continue for a
period of 100 years and reviewed regularly
during this period.

Moyle Street Kerbing
In the 2017/18 budget, Council adopted a

separate rate for the residents adjoining Moyle
Street for an upgrade to the road by installing
kerbing which will be in place for a 5 year
period. This will be the third year of the
application of this rate ($195 per allotment
per certificate of title). 

Olive Parade Kerbing
At the Council meeting 6th September

2017 the Council supported the motion to
install kerbing for properties adjoining Olive
Parade, New Town in the 2020/21 budget at
the rate of $164 per allotment per certificate
of title. This rate will be applied over a 5 year
period ending in 2022/23.

David Street Sealing
and Kerbing

At the Council meeting on December 4,
2019, the Council supported the motion to

Annual Business Plan & Budget Summary 2020/21

$ Budget at a Glance

Operating
income

Rates Employee Costs

$m

$24.53 $7.71

Grants Finance Costs$1.85 $1.55

Other Income Depreciation$0.62 $9.69

$30.74 $31.74

$3.74 $12.79

Operating
expenses

User/Statutory
Charges

Material,
Contract, Other

$m
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Council Rate Payment Schedule
Due by

1st September, 2020

1st December, 2020

1st March, 2021

1st June, 2021

First quarter

Second quarter

Third quarter

Fourth quarter

Rates will be overdue if
payment has not been
received at the Council
office by the due date.
A fine of 2% and
interest will apply to the
balance outstanding.

NB: Please allow up to
3-4 business days for 
BPAY and other
electronic banking
transactions.

seal and install kerbing for properties on
David Street, between George Street and
Brittain Road, in the 2020/21 budget, at the
rate of $1,231.20 per property for the 11
properties affected. This rate will be applied
over a 5 year period ending in 2024/25.

Otago Road Sand Drift Study
Implementation

The Council have supported the motion
to implement the recommendations of the
Otago Road Sand Drift Study for 43
properties along Otago Road in the 2020/21
budget at the rate of $297.67 per lineal
metre. This rate will be applied over a 5 year
period ending in 2024/25.

Service Charge
The annual service charge has not

increased in 2020/21 and will remain at
$534 per property unit, in respect of all land
to which the Council provides or makes
available the Community Wastewater
Management scheme (CWMS).

Adoption of Valuations
Council will adopt the valuations made

by the State Valuation Office as provided to
the Council in June 2020. Council has no
role in this process. It is also important to
note that the lodgement of an objection to
the Valuer-General does not change the due
date or amount for payment of rates.

The Year in
Review 2019/20

The 2019/20 financial year saw Council
continue to focus on the renewal and
replacement of infrastructure, such as
CWMS, roads, footpaths and drainage. 

The footpath and resealing program
continued on local roads and the
preliminary investigations to construct a 5
year road plan for future budgets.

Moonta Town Hall works have
commenced with the assistance of drought
funding. This is a significant project which
will continue into 2020/21.

Drought Funding ($2Million) received
into the community to provide economic
stimulus and has seen projects like
Illuminart installation, Liners and

reconstruction works at the Kadina Lagoons,
Wallaroo breakwater works commence,
Cemetery Management Plans and further
works by contractors on the Cemetery Walls,
Upgrade of Timaru Park, North Beach, the
establishment and planning of dog parks in
Kadina, Wallaroo and Moonta, installation
of Shade at Splashtown, and many more
community projects.

Council’s solicitors continued
negotiations in regards to the Wallaroo
Swimming Enclosure and seeking resolution
for the community.

Consultation on the Moonta CBD
Masterplan continued with measurable
outcomes. The commencement of works at
Frances Terrace at Moonta have commenced
to tie works in with the Bay Road upgrade.
Future funding has been committed from
Power Line Environment Committee
(PLEC) to assist with the Bay Road project. 

• After a review of borrowings, Council will
progress the support pledged to the
Kadina Hockey Club for the turf project.

• After the public consultation process
concluded for the Otago Road Separate
Rate this was updated in the Councils
Rating Policy and Annual Business Plan
and Budget.

• Acknowledge the changes in regards to the
Landscape Levy which was previously
known as the NRM Levy.

CONTACT US
A full copy of the Annual Business Plan

and Budget for 2020/21 is available on our
website at www.coppercoast.sa.gov.au or to
view at the Council office.

Key changes to
the ABP and Budget

resulting from the
Public Consultation

Project Priorities
and Capital
Expenditure

Project priorities to be undertaken during
the year ending 30 June, 2021 are as follows:
• To formalise ownership for the Wallaroo

to Moonta Rail trail for walking and
cycling.

• Continue to discuss with the State
Government for a road exchange for the
entrance road to Wallaroo, so that this
road can be upgraded;

• Continuous review of existing recurrent
service levels provided to be undertaken in
consultation with our community;

• Commence the reconstruction of Bay
Road into Moonta Bay with the
finalisation of the design and some
commencement of works which occurred
in 2019/20 including improvements to the
cycleway and stormwater. (Note: this is a
multi-year, multi-budget project)

• To continue to work with Council’s
solicitors to progress the resolution of the
Wallaroo Swimming Enclosure at the least
cost. 

• Finalise the Moonta CBD Masterplan and
begin the implementation of minor works.
(Note: this is a multi-year, multi-budget
project)

• Repair the sea wall and improve
accessibility at Moonta Bay. (Note: this is
a multi-year, multi-budget project)

• Facilitating the future financial
sustainability of Council by ensuring the
financial operations remain within policy
targets adopted for such purpose;

• To undertake Council’s annual works
program with a commitment to fund road
reconstructions and reseals, footpaths,
walking trails and foreshore developments;

• Continuation of the development of
Storm Water Management Plans along
with maintenance and renewal of storm
water infrastructure.

• Improve Council’s Resource Recovery
Centre operations which will include the
introduction of a weigh in-weigh out
system. This is as a result of the
recommendations from the review of
Waste Services to ensure sustainable
operations into the future;

• To produce a new 5 year road plan for all
roads and footpaths.
All uncompleted projects and their

funding allocation currently included in the
19/20 budget will continue and form part of
the 20/21 works program. 
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- SA councils, for the -

WALKS, 
PARKS 

- and -
BARKS.  

Are you a dog lover? Next time you walk your furry 
friend take a moment to think about some of the council 

services that make the experience a whole lot more 
enjoyable - footpaths, street crossings, walking trails, 
dog parks, and even special bags for Rover’s business! 

www.coppercoast.sa.gov.au


